MINUTES FROM THE FcM NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
STEERING GROUP MEETING – 23rd May 2018
Present:
Jacqui Holtam– in the chair


Sarah Angell



Hilary Gibbins – Secretary


Jeff Holtam
Peter Hughes




Linda Moakes
Elaine Nevin




Deborah Pallister
Lisa Richmond




Jo Stephenson





Ian Terry




Jan White
Simone Landucci (Open Plan)











1. Apologies were received from:
Rob Lancaster
2. Review of Minutes of last meeting held on 18th April 2018
The minutes were accepted as a correct record.
3. Fashion Show – Update
Jo and Sarah reported that all the tickets for the fashion show on 30th April had sold with 70 people attending in total from both villages and £348.08 (net) had been raised. It was agreed that the evening had been a great success, especially in broadening the age range of people attending and that it would be good to hold further such events if possible. Sarah and Jo agreed to produce a short report on the event, and the Christmas events, with photos, to be included in the final document.
4. Final Draft – Neighbourhood Profile Report
Simone Landucci gave an overview of the draft Neighbourhood Profile Report which is based on data gathered at the community event held on Sunday 25th March. Once completed it will be an evidence-based document which will be used by the Planning Authority and will include a series of policy recommendations. The introduction is standard and then there is a section for each of the four areas. It was confirmed that Area 2 has been extended to include Gypsy Lane and Area 3 to include the dwellings near the station. These two additions would be in the final plan but not feature in the profiles because these had already been completed.  
Each profile area was looked at in turn and then Simone took the meeting through the various policy recommendation headings which include: Flood Risk Management, Services and Utilities, Location of Future Development, Local Green Space, Views and Vistas, Community Facilities, Green Infrastructure, Heritage and Historic Character and Community Aspiration. Simone explained that policy recommendations can’t be overly prescriptive. An introduction to the Plan would also have to be written at some point.
It was agreed that members of the Steering Group would review the draft document and make suggestions for minor changes of a factual nature if necessary. These will be collated by Jacqui and forwarded to Simone by 13th June. Simone also outlined a possible timetable for the next stages of the process with a consultation process starting at the end of August for 6 weeks and the plan then going to the Planning Inspector at N&SDC and realistically the referendum could take place at the end of January or early February 2019.
5. Planning for 5th June event
It was confirmed that the 5th June date clashes with the meeting of a local society and it was therefore agreed to re-schedule the meeting to Wednesday 20th June (now changed to 19th June) at the Arthur Radford Hall. Simone would give a 25 minute presentation followed by group discussions for 30 minutes before re-convening (a flip chart would be useful).
6. Bid for Additional Funding
Jacqui confirmed that the parish council clerk was in the process of making a bid for more funding and no problems with this were anticipated.
7. Summary of agenda and action for next meeting
Steering Group members agreed to review the draft Profile Report and pass any comments to Jacqui before 7th June. She would collate the comments and send them to Rob Lancaster who would incorporate any late comments before passing them all to Simone by 13th June.
8. Date of next meeting
20th June at 7.30pm – Now 19th June
